
Region III Minutes 
 
 

Region III Training Advisory Council Meeting 
Wednesday, January 24, 2024 

2:00 p.m. 
 

MINUTES 
 
The Region III Training Advisory Council meeting was held via Zoom on Wednesday, January 24, 2024. The 
meeting was noticed in accordance with s. 286.011, F.S., Vol. 50/No.11.  
 
Chairman, Chief Carlos Hill called the meeting to order at 2:00 PM. 
 
Mike Fraser, FPSI Continuing Education, conducted a roll call, and a quorum was present.  
 
The following members were present:    
 

Voting Member Agency 
 

Member Name Present  
(Yes/No) 

Florida Public Safety Institute Director Logan Lane YES 
Florida Public Safety Institute (alternate) Director Glenn Alston NO 
Florida State University Police Department Sgt. Michael Pohto NO 
Florida State University Police Department (alternate) Lt. Chasen Yarborough NO 
Franklin County Sheriff’s Office Deputy Al London YES 
Gadsden County Sheriff’s Office (alternate) Colonel Bobby Collins YES 
Gadsden County Sheriff’s Office Sheriff Morris Young NO 
Gadsden County Sheriff’s Office-Corrections Lt. Anthony Boyland YES 
Leon County Sheriff’s Office Lt. Jason Glover YES 
Leon County Sheriff’s Office (alternate) Sgt. Stephen Simmons NO 
Leon County Sheriff’s Office-Corrections Sgt. Sarena White, Vice-Chair YES 
Leon County Sheriff’s Office-Corrections (alternate) Cpt. Andrea Blalock NO 
Quincy Police Department Lt. Carlos Hill-Chair YES 
Quincy Police Department (alternate) Cpt. Eugene Monroe NO 
Tallahassee Police Department Sgt. Donnie Glunt YES 
Tallahassee Police Department (alternate) Vacant --- 
TCC Police Department Sgt. Tiffany Echoles YES 
TCC Police Department (alternate)  --- 
Wakulla County Sheriff’s Office-Corrections Lt. Scott Rojas YES 

 
Guests present were: 
Tawana Carter     Tallahassee Community College 
Mike Fraser     Florida Public Safety Institute 
Janet Hartman     Florida Public Safety Institute 
 
 
 
 



Region III Minutes 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Budget Update 
 
Ms. Carter provided an overview of Region III's proposed budget for the fiscal year 2024-2025. All members 
were provided with a copy of the budget analysis. Total estimated expenditures are $115, 920 with $5,796 
allocated to administrative costs and $110,124 allocated to training expenses.  
  
Motion: A motion to accept the proposed projected fiscal year 2024-2025 budget was made by Deputy 
London and seconded by Lt. Rojas. The proposed projected budget for the fiscal year 2024-2025 was 
approved and will be voted on at the February 2024 council meeting.   
 
No additional discussion 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Deputy London and seconded by Lt. Rojas. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:05 a.m. 

 


